McClenagan, Laura

From: Mary Swanson <maryswanson098@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, September 15, 2021 11:25 AM

To: Planning Clerk

Subject: 16766 North Fork Mattole Farms, LLC

16766 North Fork Mattole Farms, LLC
Record Number PLN-2020-16766
APN: 105-051-009

| strongly urge you to deny the permit for this project!

Too many large, industrial cannabis grows in the heart of Petrolia.This is next to a school, the community center, the store, and
church. It's not an appropriate location for this kind of operation. It will be ugly and smell bad downtown. It will increase traffic
and potential for crime.

Please do not approve this project. We are being overrun by traffic from large trucks, and it's affecting the character of the
town.

Too much noise and air pollution. Please do not allow generators where PGE is available.

Children are not safe walking on the road (nor adults) due to excess traffic and large trucks. There are no sidewalks. The county
should provide sidewalks if they are going to turn the town into an industrial area. This property is on a main route for bicycling
and walking. The negative effects on pedestrians are not addressed in the proposal or permitting process.

This is not agriculture. It is industry. Who is studying the cumulative impacts of not one, but all of these permitted projects
together? There must be a report on the cumulative impacts in order to keep approving all these big grows. What is the impact
on the Mattole River and all the water that is no longer flowing into it.

NO more large tracts of greenhouses! They detract from quality of life for locals and tourism opportunities in the community.
They destroy the viewshed. They degrade quickly and become trash.

No one except people directly profiting from it want more large cannabis projects in downtown Petrolia. This is where people
live, work, and recreate. It is not an appropriate location.



